



Agenda

20th meeting of the Faculty Student Council of Law

Date 14 of March 2024 11:15 – 13:00
Present Hollando Bangun, Fabian Que,
Johannes Hüttner, Zofia Rytel, Len
Holstein,
Guest Mihea Loi, Youssra Aarab, Friso
Online Tjittens.

Location Nieuwe Achtergracht 166, REC A, Room A2. 4
Absent Livni Beck, Mitra Bamdad,

Secretary Mirthe den Held

Notes by the chair are written in cursive and are part of the agenda and the minutes, after publication.

1. Opening of the meeting

-

2. Setting the agenda

- Mitra's point will be replaced by Youssra's point.

3. Minutes of last meeting

-

4. Announcements

LOF and ASVA invite emails 12.03.2025

5. Action list

Action-list

Who?	What?	When?
Johannes	Will share the reel with the Council.	During the next PV
Hollando	Will present a plan for the cups and hoodies.	During the next PV

Zofia	Will reach out to Stefana about the CSR event and ask for calcification on the role of the FSR.	Before the next PV
Len	Will share the timeline of the PPLE reaccreditation.	During the next PV
Livni	Will discuss the attendance of councilmembers.	During the next PV

--> Johannes will share the reel next week.

Len: Concerning the PPLE reaccreditation, we should wait for the 26th and ask for updates.

--> Livni's point will also go to the next meeting.



6. O&F Committee Update (Johannes)

Johannes: We are still working on the career event, Mihnea is contacting people for the keynote speaker. We wanted to send the study tips to PR, who is in charge of PR now?

Zofia: You can send them to all of PR.

Johannes: Youssra is attending the AI convention. Mihnea is still working on the trashcans. Additionally, we are working on the election file and are aiming to organize panel discussions for PPLE. Within the law faculty, the focus will be on the hoodies and the engagement table.

7. CSR delegate update (Roza)

Walk us through the agenda, democracy file

-

8. O&O committee update (Fabian)

Fabian: The Board has sent the proposals for the OER and TER. Concerning the OER, they initially wanted to add the word 'adequate'. Right now, they changed to 'fully'. We will still not accept this because it is vague, and the specifics of the reassessment requests can be elaborated upon in Canvas.

Len: Concerning the TER, they accepted one advice and rejected the other. They rejected the advice concerning the extra resit option. Students have the right to an extra resit option, even if they did not pass their thesis. In practice, another course could also form an exception. However, they did not want to add this course to the OER as the formulation of that exception would be complex and there are not many instances. Maybe we should consent but state that students can reach out to the examinations board in specific instances.

Fabian: We talked to the PC of the Dutch Bachelors about ALF. The PC is awaiting the evaluations, and they will take action afterwards. I asked about the OER compliance, as it is one of their main jobs. They said that they do not actively monitor OER compliance, they only act when students reach out to them. However, in practice, students do not reach out to them. I think that students might not be aware of the existence of the PC. I offered to send them our record of all the OER infringements, they will see what they can do in the future.

Len: We wanted to discuss the revamp of the block system. This could be something that we can discuss with the faculty board. They want to organize the blocks as 7-7-4 weeks instead of 8-8-4 weeks, so there is a free week before or after the exams. However, the FMG council wants an 8-8 system. Where there are two semesters with 8 blocks each and three courses in each block.

Fabian: We need to see the practical implications; the workload shouldn't be significantly higher.

Len: It has also been discussed in the PC of PPLE. It was published in Folia.

--> We will discuss it during the PV next week.

9. PR committee update

Zofia: Do we know when Robin is coming back?

Len: We don't know, maybe we can send a message.

Len: Livni got us posted in the newsletter of Law. We are in the process of getting students to sign up for a student party or to start a party themselves. Me and Hollando did a talk in the Law and Behavior course. Me and Fabian will present at



ondernemingsrecht next week. Roza would also make a new toilet paper. I also reached out to her to do a presentation, but she hasn't responded.

Johannes: We could also flyer to talk to more people and we could give a lecture at PPLE.

Len: I feel like there is already enough engagement within PPLE. I've heard that there are already 11 candidates. So, maybe it's better to focus on law.

10. AI (yousra)

Yousra: I had a meeting with Daan and Fabian. Right now, they are aiming to implement education on AI in the Law Masters. I would propose to implement their ideas into the bachelor's as well.

Len: Maybe a strong argument would be that students are already using it anyway and that it is important that they learn at the start of their studies how to use it ethically.

Yousra: They are developing a ChatGPT for the UvA specifically, for students specifically. This app is more secure and also gives more accurate information.

Fabian: This AI can also give preliminary feedback on papers. AI is not replacing teachers, and they won't give grades. They are rolling it out for the master's programs.

Voting on Yousra's proposals.

- 9 votes in favor, unanimous.

11. Merchandise (Hollando)

[proposal...] file

Hollando: "shows the design of the mugs". They are 12 euro each. For the hoodies, I've reached out to people who design stuff, what is the budget?

Johannes: For hoodies we have 800 euros.

Fabian: We can also ask additional funds for promotion from Bora.

Hollando: I'm also in contact with someone who has made logos for the faculty council in Delft. I want to use a new logo for the Hoodie. I'm not sure what a reasonable amount is for hoodies.

Johannes: 40 euro's should be fine.

Hollando: Everyone can decide for themselves if they want their picture on their mug.

--> Everyone should tell Hollando what they want on their mug: A picture or only their name.

--> Hollando will provide more information next week.

12. Student engagement table

Mihnea: I met up with Noa yesterday. He said that we should contact the education desk within the PPLE department. It shouldn't be an issue.

--> Mihnea will contact them to do it same time next week.

Johannes: Did we made a reservation for next week?

Len: We should reach out to Robin to get the information.

--> Hollando will contact the facilities people for the table on the 18th.



13. Available funds

[Gelden versterking...] files

Zofia: We can apply for additional funds for promotion.

Mihnea: Especially for the election file, it would be interesting.

--> Mihnea will apply for additional funding.

14. Partnership opportunity

[12.03.2025 email], please read and prepare opinions

Zofia: I forwarded the email.

Mihnea: I don't see the point of giving them a venue. We could promote them.

Fabian: It's more up to the UvA to promote the event. We could promote it through our platforms, but we shouldn't take the initiative.

Zofia: We could promote it regardless of what the UvA does. Providing a venue and professors would be a bit much from us. I could respond that we can promote it.

--> Zofia will respond to them.

15. Schedule for next block

Fill in When2Meet before this PV + boat trip date

Hollando: Around what time do you want to do the boat trip?

--> 18:30.

Johannes: Where does the budget come from?

Hollando: It would be around 500 euro.

--> Mirthe will ask ASVA which boat they rented.

Hollando: I don't know how many people would come. The purpose is to invite students that are interested in the council.

Fabian: Maybe 20 people is realistic.

Mirthe: The PV in the next block will likely be planned on Thursday's from 11:00-13:00.

--> All the committee Chairs will plan their meetings for the next block.

16. Other points/questions

Zofia: Do we know on what things Roza is working right now?

- Toilet paper & Tiktok.

17. Closing the meeting

In the case of absence and/or mandate, please send an e-mail to livni.fsr.fdr@gmail.com.



Action-list

Who?	What?	When?
Johannes	Will share the reel.	During the next PV.
Livni	Will discuss the attendance.	During the next PV.
Zofia	Will put the revamp of the block system on the agenda of the next PV.	In due time.
Zofia	Will send Robin a message, to ask when he is back. Will reach out to Roza, to inquire what projects are ongoing.	In due time.
Zofia	Will respond to Stefana about the partnership opportunity and communicate that the FSR would like to promote the event.	In due time.
Everyone	Should tell Hollando what they want on their mug: A picture or only their name.	In due time.
Mihnea	Will contact the PPLE department about the student engagement table in PPLE.	In due time.
Mihnea	Will apply for additional funding by submitting a request to Bora.	In due time.
Hollando	Will contact the facilities people for the student engagement table on the 18 th .	In due time.
Committee Chairs	Will plan their meetings for the next block.	In due time.

